Statement of the DPRK Delegation 

On the 3rd cycle UPR of Nigeria
(31st session of UPR Working Group, 06 November 2018)
Mr. President,
My delegation welcomes the delegation of Nigeria led by H.E. Abubakar Malami, SAN, Honourable Attorney-General of the Federation and Minister of Justice to the 3rd cycle UPR and appreciates for its presentation of the third national report. 

My delegation positively notes that Nigeria has made sincere efforts and registered many progress for the implementation of the recommendations which it received during the 2nd UPR in 2013, by taking a number of legislative and administrative measures, development of Economic Recovery and Growth Plan 2017-2020(ERGP), implementation of various programs for the protection of rights of women, children and IDPs in particular while countering terrorism and violent extremism throughout the country.  

My delegation wishes the government of Nigeria all the best and success in its future endeavor and recommends: 

1) to make continuous efforts to fully implement the second National Strategic Health Development Plan (NSHDP II) 2018-2022 with a view to attaining universal health coverage for all Nigerians and share good experience gained in this respect. 
2) to continue to improve the school environment and strengthen educational programmes to counter harmful traditional practices in cooperation with international agencies such as UNESCO and UNICEF. 
Thank you. 
